
Spring Golf Trip 
 
The boys golf team is asking for approval to make a spring golf trip at the beginning of the 
season to a warmer climate to prepare for the season.  Here are the details of the trip. 
 
 

●​ When-   March 26th-29  
●​ Where- Tucson AZ 
●​ Adult Supervision- (3) Jeff Poeschl, Maria Poeschl, Keith Newman 
●​ Who- Top 7 scoring average leaders from last season 
●​ Why- Prepare for the 2025 season, team bonding 
●​ Cost- Each player will be asked to cover the airfare plus 1 fast food meal per day, 

this will be approximately $500-$600 
●​ Fundraising dollars from the team's activity account will cover ground transportation, 

VBRO, golf, and 1 main daily meal plus snacks. 

Student-athletes will be released from school on March 26th after P5 (1:45).  We will meet 
everyone at the MSP airport by 2:30 pm which is approximately two hours before scheduled 
takeoff on Sun Country flight SY607 departing MSP at 4:27 pm and arrive in Phoenix at 6:02 
pm. 
 
We will have two rental vehicles driven by coaches Jeff Poeschl and Keith Newman. 
 
Arrangements have been secured for the entire group of 7 student-athletes and 3 adults to stay 
at a 5-bedroom VBRO in Saddlebrook, AZ near the golf courses we will be playing.  Coaches 
will stay in 2 private rooms while student-athletes will each have their own bed in three other 
rooms. 
 
The group will depart the Phoenix airport on March 29th on Sun Country flight SY610 at 11:59 
pm and will arrive at MSP at 4:56 am.  Families will be asked to arrange transportation for 
student-athletes upon arrival at the MSP airport. 
 
Student-athletes will be responsible for making up all assignments and classwork missed on 
March 27-28. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Poeschl 
 
Head Golf Coach 
Mahtomedi High School 


